Town of Garfield
TOWN COUNCIL

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
June 8, 2022 - 7:00 PM
405 W California

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Pfaff called the regular town council meeting to order at 7:00
pm.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Pfaff, Council Members: Neal Leon, Mike Olsen, Craig Mitzimberg
and Connie Schaut. Staff: Clerk/Treasurer: Cody Lord, Public Works: Shon Clark
Absent: Tom Tevlin

INTRODUCTION OF GUEST: Abel Rushing

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:
Connie Schaut MOVED to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting May 25,
2022. Mike Olsen seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

POLICE REPORT:
A written police report was submitted to the council.

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT: Shon Clark

Water

Everything operating as normal.

Sewer

Everything operating as normal. Flows are still high with the large rainfall.

Garbage

Everything operating as normal.

Streets/Park

The fence is going up around the new RV Park. Once conduit is located, the project will
continue and electrical will be installed. Neal Leon suggested looking at Home Depot,
Platt or Stoneway. Monty has passed his written knowledge test to enter into the Class
B CDL training. He will be starting Monday June 13, and the class will be a full two
weeks. Shon said two scrape metal bins have been filled. Craig Mitzimberg added that
the fence going up around the RV Park is looking nice.

Shon received some bids for ultrasonic flow meters to measure flows in the sewer lines.
Mayor Pfaff said the town will publish in the official newspaper a call for bids for the
specific type of flow meters they are looking to purchase. Bids will include flow meters
that fit 6”, 8” and 10” pipes. All bids should also include the software and hardware to
use the equipment. Shon will contact the companies that had already dropped off their
bids and ask them to formally submit them via the bid process listed in the newspaper.




There is a road crew outside of town heading towards Oakesdale that is chip sealing the
roads. The details of their work crew can be found on a reader board at the southeast
side of town. Currently, they are preparing all the surfaces for the chip seal application.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mayor Pfaff said the most recent town hire to mow the park didn’t work out, so a new
person needs to be contracted to get the work completed. Craig has offered to mow the
town parks and Mayor Pfaff is wondering if any council members would be opposed to
having Craig mow for the same rate that Rick Wride was charging the town? All council
members were fine with Craig mowing the park, entrances, and servicing restrooms for
the remainder of this season.

FINANCIAL: Approval of checks

Mike Olsen MOVED to approve payment of bills. Craig Mitzimberg seconded the
motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Payroll: Checks 15250-15257 Plus EFTs AWC, Dept of Retire, EFTPSx2

Total =$16,237.20
Claims: Checks 15258-15276 Total =$17,693.13

Total Claims and Payroll: $33,930.33

ADJOURN:
Mike Olsen MOVED to adjourn the meeting. Neal Leon seconded the motion and the
motion carried unanimously. The council meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.
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